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Public Notice 

 
To be advertised October 30 and November 6 

 
Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Trustees of the Elyria Public Library System as 
provided in this notice for the West River Parking Lot Paving Project. Questions may be 
directed to Frank Szuch, Superintendent of Facilities and Operations at 
frank.szuch@elyrialibrary.org and electronic copies of the Contract Documents, which include 
additional details, are on file and available to view at the EPLS West River Branch and from Plan 
Room at Plancycle.com. Bidders are responsible for any costs. 
 
Bids shall be enclosed in a sealed envelope addressed to Board of Trustees of the Elyria Public 
Library System, ATTN Debby Perkins, Fiscal Officer, EPLS Central, 211 Second Street, Elyria, 
Ohio 44035, and plainly marked on the outside " WEST RIVER PARKING LOT PAVING 
PROJECT BID."  Bids will be received until 12:00 noon, local time November 27, 2024 and 
immediately after the deadline the bids will be opened and publicly read aloud at EPLS Central 
211 Second Street, Elyria, Ohio 44035, in the Rotary Room. 
 
A pre-bid conference will be held on November 8, 2024 at 10 am at the EPLS West River Branch, 
located at 1194 West River Road N., Elyria, Ohio 44035, in the Second Floor Meeting Room.  
 
All bids must include a Bid Guaranty, as described in the Instructions to Bidders. Prevailing wage 
rates apply.  No bidder may withdraw its bid within 60 days after the opening; the Board reserves 
the right to waive irregularities, reject any or all bids, and conduct necessary investigations to 
determine bidder responsibility. 

 


